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Personal Property Changes

This guidance document is advisory in nature but is binding on the Nebraska Department of Revenue (DOR) 
until amended. A guidance document does not include internal procedural documents that only affect the 
internal operations of DOR and does not impose additional requirements or penalties on regulated parties 
or include confidential information or rules and regulations made in accordance with the Administrative 
Procedure Act. If you believe that this guidance document imposes additional requirements or penalties on 
regulated parties, you may request a review of the document.

This guidance document may change with updated information or added examples. DOR recommends you 
do not print this document. Instead, sign up for the subscription service at revenue.nebraska.gov to get 
updates on your topics of interest. 

On August 17, 2020, Neb. Law 2020 LB 1107 was signed into law eliminating the Personal Property 
Tax Relief Credit Act after the 2019 tax year. This eliminates the personal property exemption for the 
first $10,000 of valuation of a taxpayer’s tangible personal property in each tax district for tax year 2020 
and each tax year thereafter.

For tax year 2020 and each following tax year, the full value of tangible personal property reported for 
the current tax year is subject to personal property taxation.

The personal property exemption was an exemption to the taxable value only. Therefore, county 
assessors do not need to send a valuation change notice to individual personal property owners. All 
tangible personal property with a Nebraska adjusted basis of greater than $0 is to be reported on a 
Nebraska Personal Property Return. (Neb. Rev. Stat. § 77-1201). Individual personal property taxpayers 
are required to report the Nebraska net book value of their tangible personal property on their Personal 
Property Return.

Also, county assessors are no longer required to annually file a personal property abstract with the 
Property Tax Administrator.
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